NORTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 3 June 2013 at the Ballymena Campus.

Present         
Mrs K Collins, (Chairperson), Mr S Davidson, Dr D Lennox, Mrs G McConnell and Mr T Neilands (Principal) 

In Attendance    Mrs B Crotty, Mrs C Moore and Mr J Hunter.

RESERVED BUSINESS

36.1
Minutes Of Last Meeting

The Committee approved the reserved minutes of the last meeting of the joint Finance and General Purposes Committee and Staffing Committee held on 8 May 2013.

36.2
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the reserved minutes of the last meeting of the Joint Committee.

36.3
Staffing Plan

The Finance and General Purposes Committee was joined by the Staffing Committee to discuss the Staffing Plan.

The Joint Committee was reminded that the Finance & General Purposes Committee and the Staffing Committee (8 May 2013) had agreed to fund all redundancies identified at the meeting at an estimated cost of £714,118. Since then an additional voluntary redundancy has been identified in Carpentry and Joinery at an estimated cost of £29,278 giving a total package of estimated redundancy costs of £743,396. It was noted that this would necessitate an additional draw on reserves, which will be reduced to approximately £1.1m.

Mrs Moore, Director of Finance and Corporate Development, stated that the package represented a total payback period of approximately 17.8 months. 

The Committee noted that the Support Staff Review had identified an average saving of approximately 6.0 FTEs and the Technician Review, would incur costs of approximately 0.3 FTEs. The Technician Review had provided the opportunity to reallocate technician support in newly emerging and growth areas

The Committee approved the additional redundancy in Carpentry & Joinery and the funding required to implement this redundancy.

In response to queries the Committee was informed that voluntary redundancies in respect of Teaching Staff would be effective from 31 August 2013 but Support Staff redundancies may not be effective until 31 October 2013. It was noted that it may be necessary to implement compulsory redundancy, if there were insufficient volunteers for voluntary redundancy or redeployment opportunities for Support Staff.

36.4
Project Team

Mr Davidson gave an oral report from the first meeting of the Project Team, which he had chaired just prior to the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting. He explained that the Project Team had been established by the Joint Committee meeting on 8 May 2013 and comprised of members of the Chairs’ Committee and the Executive Management Team. He said that the Team had given consideration to the prioritisation of the following financial targets detailed in the College’s Financial Strategy: financial stability as defined by the Business Improvement Plan; protecting and increasing income; and reducing staffing costs/ratios. He indicated that a further meeting had been arranged for 17 June 2013 to examine where opportunities existed to make progress against KPIs. He stressed that it was important for the College to have an agreed narrative to share with the Department
36.5
Any Other Notified Reserved Business


There was no other notified reserved business
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